
 

 
 

 
Date:   05/04/15            From: Lt. Wayne Hanson                                                                                                                             

 

           

Subject:  Shooting      Case: 201502034  

 

     UPDATE 

 

The victim in this case is in stable condition at a local hospital. The case is still currently under 

investigation by the Sheriff’s Office. The Sheriff’s Office is asking for the public’s help in 

identifying the suspect or any possible witnesses to this incident. 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________  

     

On the morning of 05/03/2015, at approximately 0151 hours, a 911 call was transferred from the 

California Highway Patrol (CHP) to the Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office (HCSO), regarding a male 

subject that had been shot while at an encampment along the railroad tracks south of Pound Road in 

Eureka. HCSO Deputies and Officers from the Eureka Police Department (EPD) responded to investigate, 

and were assisted in their search by members of the United States Coast Guard (USCG). Personnel from 

Humboldt Bay Fire (HBF) and City Ambulance were also dispatched to stage in the area until the subject 

was located.  

 

Upon arrival, Deputies and Officers searched the described area of the greenbelt, and located a 49 year 

old male subject in a makeshift camp along the railroad tracks.  The subject was naked, and had sustained 

what appeared to be a gunshot wound to the leg. The subject was unable to tell Deputies and Officers how 

he sustained the wound. The subject was transported to a local hospital for treatment of his injuries, and is 

currently in surgery.  

 

The circumstances surrounding this incident are still under investigation, and further information will be 

provided when available.  

 

Anyone with information for the Sheriff’s Office regarding this case or related criminal activity is 

encouraged to call the Sheriff’s Office at 707-445-7251 or the Sheriff’s Office Crime Tip line at 707-268-

2539. 

 

 

Mike Downey, Sheriff 

Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office 
826 Fourth Street, Eureka, CA  95501 


